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Talking                     
Juan Adolfo Moguel Ortiz  

President  
Dear Presidents of International Groups, Cursillistas of the world: 
 
Receive greetings accompanied by prayers for your health and that of your family. We 
continue to be close to you thanks to this Newsletter and the technology that connects us at 
all times. Unity in diversity with the same mentality, it is a bridge between people, this is what 
allows us to stay on the same path of the MCC, in its purpose, its strategy and its method. 
 
Today I share with you that in order to know the functions, tasks and specific areas of 
competence in which the Eduardo Bonnin Aguiló Foundation (FEBA) carries out its activities 
and at the same time, know their experiences, specify points of view, and establish the 
appropriate Attributions between said Civil Association and the Cursillo de Cristiandad 
Movement, on September 17, 2020, through the Zoom platform, this Executive Committee of 
the OMCC that we represent Arz. Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez and a server, we held a 
meeting promoted by the International Groups of the MCC: North America, Canada and the 
Caribbean (NACG) and the Latin American Group (GLCC), with Mr. Miguel Sureda, official 
representative of the aforementioned Foundation. The full summary of this meeting is included 
in this Newsletter. 
 
It is important to note and remember the Bulletin published by Australia in October 2011 in a 
research paper carried out and signed by Mrs. Yvonne Carrigan, President of the OMCC, in 
which he pointed out the following: 
  
“The content of this Bulletin will clear up many doubts in our presbytery and among our 
Cursillista brothers: 
1. FEBA is a Foundation, which was established in 2000, while Eduardo Bonnin Aguiló was 
still alive. 
2. This Foundation does not pursue profit, but rather to gather, safeguard, study and 
disseminate the mentality and writings of Eduardo Bonnin Aguiló. 
3. FEBA, considers itself as: a) Servant to the International Cursillo Community and b) Center 
for dialogue, to share the ideals of Christ-Person-Friendship; and, to carefully preserve the 
values of the founding charism of the MCC ”. 
 
The foregoing serves to record our willingness to dialogue and confirm that we are a Church 
Movement that fulfills its mission attached to Fundamental Ideas 3. 
 
We continue in prayer and working on all the details to celebrate our VIII World Meeting to be 
held in October 2021, knowing that the MCC requires a human reality, a group of people to 
maintain its identity and fidelity in this world to which we are called. to evangelize in these 
times of change. 
 
Some projects have been rescheduled due to the COVID-19 that affects humanity, however, 
we have continued working and living together using technology, since God planted us in this 
telematic era, and we must take advantage of it. 
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Together we are going along this path working to serve God, giving testimony of common 
union, the Lord has invited us so that his Voice may be heard and made present to show 
charity that the world needs today more than ever. 
 
Saint Paul the Apostle, pray for us. 
 
 
¡ De colores ¡ 
 

Reflecting 
Mons. Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez 

Archbishop of Durango and OMCC Advisor 

 

 

Dear Presidents of the International Groups and trainees of the world: 

 

Faced with the pandemic caused by COVID-19, the Church has been for the world a space 

for reflection and continuous prayer to beg for God's help in this stormy time. We have 

approached through digital resources, with the always timely message of Jesus Christ, our 

Lord. 

 

The testimony that Pope Francis continues to give to humanity is visible, during this 2020 it 

has not stopped. He has shown humanity through prayer, the Eucharist, meetings with 

various groups in society, in the unpublished text of Pope Francis collected in the book 

Heaven on Earth. To love and serve to transform the world of the Vatican Publishing House 

(LEV), the Holy Father highlights the "transforming power of Christianity" throughout time, 

from a consideration of the value of each person and his next book "Let's Dream Again ”. 

 

"With a missionary heart, always on the move" we continue in permanent personal, family and 

community prayer for the Lord to help us in these difficult times for the planet. In this context 

of apparent adversity, we continue to work as faithful servants of God so that the VIII World 

Meeting to be held in 2021 is the opportunity to reflect on the MCC in the face of the challenge 

of the new Evangelization in the post-COVID era. 

 

We have also placed at your feet, the "First World Meeting of Priests" so that together, we can 

deepen the being and work of the priest who participates in the MCC and that with new lights, 

the commitment and enthusiasm in the priestly task is rekindled. . 

Sigamos pidiendo a nuestro Padre Dios por nuestras necesidades y ofrecerle el testimonio 

que convence, un testimonio cotidiano de ser sus hijos que lo aman.  
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Receive my blessing to each of you and your families. 

 

Let us continue to be faithful custodians of our beloved Movement. 

 

Cheer up ! Praying and working for the Glory of God. 

 

Saint Paul the Apostle 

¡ De colores ¡ 

 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Dialogue MCC with the Eduardo Bonnin Aguiló Foundation. 

 

With the purpose of knowing the functions, tasks and specific areas of competence in which 

the Eduardo Bonnin Aguiló Foundation (FEBA) carries out its activities and at the same time, 

share experiences, specify points of view, and establish the due attributions between said 

Civil Association and the Cursillos de Cristiandad Movement, on September 17, 2020, through 

the Zoom platform this OMCC Executive Committee, represented by Juan Adolfo Moguel 

Ortiz and Arz. Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez, we held a meeting promoted by the MCC 

International Groups: North America, Canada and the Caribbean (NACG) and the Latin 

American Group (GLCC), with Mr. Miguel Sureda, official representative of the 

aforementioned Foundation. 

 

Mr. Miguel Sureda, in a correct and simple way, stated that the purpose and objective of the 

Foundation he represents is to preserve and disseminate the thought and works of layman 

Eduardo Bonnín; to offer his spiritual, intellectual and personal legacy: his writings, "scrolls", 

trips and interviews, in order to make his life and person known, thus making it possible for 

anyone interested in Eduardo's thought to know him, study him and share it, for which it has 

created among other things a web page, and a site on Facebook. Making the clarification that 

there are also other sites on the network that do not necessarily respond to the thinking and 

criteria of the Foundation, and therefore the Foundation cannot be held responsible for their 

content or comments. 

 

Mr. Sureda emphatically clarified that because its client, the Eduardo Bonnin Foundation 

(FEBA), holds the civil association regime, it is not linked to the Catholic Church, nor is it part 

of any of the service structures of the Cursillo de Cristiandad Movement. 

In this sense, Mr. Sureda wanted to make it very clear that the disagreements, confusion and 

deviations that have occurred previously in some leaders of the Movement and those that 

originate in the future, are completely beyond the responsibility of the group (FEBA) that he 

directs, being attributed in any case, to the personal responsibility of who, with his attitude or 

comment, causes an ideological conflict in the MCC. 

Likewise, Mr. Sureda declared himself oblivious to other groups that have emerged with the 

same or similar intentions, specifically mentioning “the friends of the Charism”. 
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In view of the affirmations made to Mr. Sureda that some people claim to belong to and in 

some cases act as local or regional representatives of said Foundation, they try to get 

involved in the Schools of leaders, in the diocesan and national Secretariats of the Movement, 

even that In certain Latin American countries they have established, subsidiaries or branches 

of the Civil Foundation (FEBA), with the purpose of disseminating either through Conferences, 

literature, slogans, proposals or comments, openly and definitely contrary to the Original 

Charism, to the Fundamental Ideas approved for the Movement in the VII World Meeting, as 

well as to the Legal Statute approved by the Holy See, in which in some cases, there have 

been personal attacks against some legitimate representatives of the Movement. 

In this regard, Mr. Sureda, responded that the generation of FEBA subsidiaries or branches in 

some countries of America did not always obey the determinations of the civil Foundation 

based in Mallorca, but was the product of individual initiatives of people who linked or not to 

the FEBA association, they arose in a personal capacity, which in some cases was even 

unknown by said civil Foundation. 

At the close of this meeting, Hugo Valverde, President of the Executive Committee of the 

NACCG, thanked the participants for having responded to the invitation to this dialogue in a 

Christian attitude, pointing out the importance of this gesture aimed at building unity in the 

MCC. 

 

They attended and actively participated in this meeting: 

 

For the NACG: Bishop Eusebio Elizondo, Advisor; P. Alex Waraska, National Advisor, Hugo 

Valverde, President; Marisela Rodríguez García, Vice-President. 

 

For the GLCC: Fr. Jorge Farfán Medina, Advisor; Víctor Salgado, President; Eugenio Severín, 

Studies and Training. 

 

For the Eduardo Bonnin A Foundation: Miguel Sureda, President. 

 

For the OMCC: Arz. Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez, Advisor, Juan Adolfo Moguel Ortiz, 

President. 
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N E W S 

 

Pope Francis 

New publications of His Holiness Pope  

 

 

Close in the distance, communicated by technology to communicate Christ. 

OMCC Official Site 
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We invite you to be part of our virtual community. That all the International Groups, National 

Secretariats and Dioceses of the world participate, that they open the digital windows to be 

connected in this world in network. How to be part of this community? 1. Personal registration 

on the page. 8 2. Dissemination among cursillistas of their dioceses, countries and International 

Groups. 3. Send information to the President of the OMCC to learn about its events and 

training activities. 

https://www.cursillosdecristiandad.net/?lang=es  

"Learn more, to better serve Christ" 

 

OMCC continues with this service aimed at supporting the training and study of our leaders, through the online 

mode, supported by the Moodle Platform. Thanks to technology we are able to reach those who are interested 

in distance learning.. 

 

 

Prayers 
Send tp: palancas-omcc@cursillosdecristiandad.net 

 

Cursillista prayer before this unexpected storm COVID-19 

 

 Our Father who are in heaven, I thank you for having been chosen and called to your service in the Cursillos (of) 
in Christianity Movement and for the help you offer me in this mission, in which despite my limitations you trust in 
my humble service. You, who are the God of tenderness and always celebrate a party when a child returns 
home, help me in this unexpected storm that has me fearful, scared, helpless and at the mercy of confusion and 
helplessness. I tell you from my heart: here I am Lord to do your will. I feel weak and fragile without you, but you 
who are the God of closeness and proximity listen to my plea to (row) grow with you through prayer. With this 
confidence, I know that you will save me because You are the Captain of this ship, of my ship called life, but my 
little faith can make me fall into confusion and fear. Have mercy on me. You call those of us who are thirsty to 
drink. Help me to know how to communicate to the world your love, with which You love us with so much 
tenderness and so much mercy. Renew in me my first love for you and my commitment to the Church and the 
Cursillos in Christianity Movement. Help me to bear witness to the Christian life and that Your voice be heard to 
offer hope in the face of this storm. Holy Spirit and our Mother Mary: encourage me to a new impulse and 
renewed enthusiasm to evangelize in environments and people, especially those who are far away. I ask you for 
Pope Francis, for (the) priests, for those who have passed away, for those who suffer from hunger, loneliness, 
sadness, physical and emotional illness, for the leaders of each nation, for the authorities, for 9 the unemployed, 
for the doctors and hospital staff, who as true servants, are the army of science that is working to save lives. As 
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Pope Francis said: "Now, while we are in rough seas," Wake up, Lord we beg you "and you answer us Why are 
you afraid? Do you still have no faith? Lord, you are addressing us with a call, a call to faith ... »(Jl 2,12). As a 
disciple I remain in You Lord, give me courage and hope. Listen to my prayer. Amen. De colores ! Pray an Our 
Father and Hail Mary. Prayer at the beginning of the day  
 
 
 
Send us news. Send e mail to yruizma@yahoo.com.mx 


